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CEO REPORT - Cindy Schmal!, CEO

Ms. Schmall referred the board to her written report in the agenda packet. She spoke to the financial 
impact of SB-525. Staff implemented an interim raise for employees currently compensated at 
minimum wage, increasing reimbursement to $17/hour. This was done in anticipation of the required 
increase to $21 in 2024. SB-525 also mandates that annual incremental raises will be 3.5%. 
Historically the District has administered a 3% merit increase. Cody Briggs asked if there are other 
areas in the compensation that we could tighten to mitigate cost. Cindy Schmall stated that when you 
begin reducing employee benefits we become uncompetitive and that increases difficulty in recruiting 
staff. Another approach to offset the imposed wage increase is to raise service reimbursement in other 
areas, such as the IEHP quality equity measurement program (P4P)p. 

The City of 29 Palms approved the Split Rock plan and issued a grading permit. 

BOARD CALENDAR: 

Calendars were reviewed. Board member invited to the District holiday luncheon on December 14. 

MEETING ADJOURNED TO CLOSED SESSION adjourned at 7:16 
The board met in closed session pursuant to section 54957 of the Government Code: conference 
involving personnel - Employee Performance Evaluation for CEO. The two CHC board members who 
sat on the evaluation committee, Nicola Keller and Cecelia St. Clair, gave report to the full board of the 
committee's findings for the annual CEO performance evaluation. The board reconvened to open 
session at 7:25 p.m. 

Motion 23-64: Motion by Pat Cooper to ratify the recommendation of the CEO Performance 
Evaluation Committee for the CEO annual performance review; motion seconded by Jennifer Rendon; 
motion passed by unanimous vote. 

MEETING ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:27 p.m. 

Minutes recorded by Karen Graley, Board Clerk 


